

13th May 2022

## Dear Parent/Carer

It has been a busy two weeks across school with lots of great learning going on from York Class having some excellent visitors including the police, fire service and NKDC bin lorry. Salisbury Class have started whole class clarinet lessons from Lincs Music Service and classes enjoying weekly sessions with Carres Outreach.

A big well done to Year 6 who have been a real credit to the school in their attitude and efforts this week with Key Stag 2 national tests. They have enjoyed their morning breakfast and showed real endurance with four days of tests. Winchester Class are also doing a good job slowly working through their National tests too.

As the warmer weather comes, please send your child with a water bottle for the classroom. In class it should always be water and nothing else. Also please check that sweatshirts, cardigans and hoodies have your child's names clearly visible.

A reminder we have two PTFA events going on with an adults quiz tonight at 7p.m. and a camping night on the 20<sup>th of</sup> May. Details on school website under newsletters.

On Friday 27<sup>th</sup> May we will be holding a red, white and blue day celebrating the Queen's Platinum Jubilee. The children will be able to wear red, white and blue and the **school will provide** a street party dinner for all the children. In the afternoon they will have a street party with singing and the Maypole. Leasingham Parish Council will also present all the children with a special Jubilee medal as a memory of the day.

Class photographs have now gone home and need to be returned to school by the 25th of May if they are going to be ordered through school.

Yours sincerely

Mr D W Hodgson







